Condon School Board Names Finalist for District's Next Superintendent/Principal

After completing a multi-state search, the Condon School Board of Directors is pleased to announce that
a single finalist has been selected for further consideration to be the next superintendent/principal for the

Condon School District. The finalist selected is Brian Schimel.

Mr. Schimel has been the Director of Human Resources with the North Wasco School District since
2017. Prior to that he was the Executive Director of the Mosier Community School for four years. Mr.
Schimel holds master's degrees in educational leadership and business administration and earned his
administrative credentials from the University of Oregon.

The school board will begin background and reference checks for Mr. Schimel over the next week. Mr.
Schimel will be invited for a "day in the district” on Tuesday, March 15", At that time, staff and
members of the community will have an opportunity to meet the candidate. The staff and community
“meet and greets” will be held Tuesday, March 15", 2022, 5:30pm in the Condon High School MPR.
Comment cards will be provided for participants to share thoughts with the school board after the event.



